Next Club meeting will be DATE: Tuesday, April 17, 2007 PLACE: Scott's Valley Clubhouse, 2298 Hendricks Rd, Lakeport TIME: Coffee hour 12:30, Meeting 1:00, Program 2:00 Note: This not a luncheon. We are fortunate to have cookies, pastry, cheese and crackers or fruit will be available.

The next club meeting: A Program by Club Member, Gerry Shaul:

Notive Plants, bring your questions, a friend and guest. Lots to learn without a Test!

We're having a good time in flower arranging! Come join the fun. Lake Kabatin Redbud Arrangers group will meet Tues., April 3rd, 11:00am at the Mendo-Lake Credit Union bldg, Lakeport. **Theme: Toble Settings**. <u>This class</u> is open to anyone who is interested. Call Barbara Swanson for specific information & what to bring, 262-0636. View pictures on the website: www.clttgc.org

Mendo-Lake District Plant Sale: Sunday, April 15, 2007. At Carpenter's Garden 9400 W. Rd., Redwood Valley 8am-2pm. Lot's of good plants at just the right price. It's so easy to find, go North to Redwood Valley. Take the West Rd Exit - go through the 4 way stop. Look for "M" road on the right.

Questions, call Co-Director, Nona Carpenter 485-8191

Ever gone to a California Garden Club Convention? Here's your chance. CGCI Annual Convention in Bakersfield - all are welcome, June 4-7, 2007. Reservations are required -information attached. Wow! 28 Garden Club Districts in the state of California. That's a lot of Garden Club members!

We're having a Reception and you're invited... For the new Wildflower Park in Lakeport.

DATE: Sunday, April 22nd, Earth Day. PLACE: corner of 470 4th St., Lakeport TIME: 1:00pm
We are are still looking for donations of native plants, seeds, or bulbs. Deer Resistant is needed! Call Chairman, Jo Douville, 263-8549. *Our completion deadline is May 1, 2007.*Our garden club applied for a grant from our CaliforniaGardenClubs.org and was granted \$500 to have our project.
Please help support these efforts in any way you can. Let's bloom together!

March Field Trip and Tour to Sweet Memories Butterfly Farm in Potter Valley has been postponed to Saturday, July 28th, when the butterflies are actually "doing their thing". This field trip is only \$5 per/person. We will have a car pool leave from the Safeway parking lot at 10am. Bag lunches are recommended. You must make your check out to Sweet Memories Butterfly Farm for \$5 and mail it to our Vice President, Claire Grieve, 970 4th St, Lakeport. OR you can give her your \$5 at this meeting in April. Non-Refundable. If you can't use your ticket, pass it on.

Happy Birthday to our April Garden Friends:

Celesta Deter 4/11, Barbara Fain 4/25, Jane Graham, Barbara Wirz 4/9 and David McKinley 4/5 - please let me know your birthday if I don't have you down.

CONGRATULATIONS NOMINATING COMMITTEE! Clear Lake Trowel & Trellis has a proposed board for next season: President - Claire Grieve, Vice President - Celesta Deter, Treasurer - Nora Gerrard, Corresponding Secretary - Mary Pat Adams, Recording Secretary - Linda Waterstraat. On Behalf of Clear Lake Trowel & Trellis, "Thank You for your service."

Eafford Tea ... What a wonderful time. Thank you to ALL THOSE who had a part in making this annual event a success - we couldn't do it without you!

If you need a yearbook, please call GinaBelle Smith 964-3798 or email gardenbunny0@yahoo.com

"There is no danger of developing eyestrain from looking on the bright side of things."

Gina-Belle Smith, President www.clttgc.org